March 29, 2013

Representative Mitch Greenlick, Chair
Representative Alisa Keny-Guyer, Vice-Chair
Representative Jim Thompson, Vice-Chair
House Health Care Committee

Oregon Legislative Assembly

Re: HB 3407
Dear Chair Greenlick, Vice-Chairs Keny-Guyer and Thompson, and Members of the Committee:

The Oregon Foundation for Reproductive Health is dedicated to improving access to comprehensive
reproductive healthcare, including preventing unintended pregnancy, planning healthy families, and
preventing sexually transmitted infections. We are committed to advancing reproductive rights and
promoting reproductive health equity in all Oregon communities.

Traditional Health Workers (Community Health Workers, Peer Wellness Specialists, Personal Health
Navigators, and Doulas) are a valued and essential component of Oregon's Health Care Transformation.
We/l believe that these complementary workers are crucial for the success of healthcare transformation
as they support the Triple Aim of better care, better health outcomes, and lowered costs.

We support the principle that Traditional Health Workers should inform and shape policy regarding their
own profession. We believe that a diverse workforce is essential to ensuring a healthy Oregon for all.

Please vote YES on HB 3407 and support our work to have meaningful participation from Traditional
Health Workers in creating policy for their own. profession.

Thank you for your consideration,

Michele Stranger Hunter
Executive Director
Oregon Foundation for Reproductive Health



